






 

 

Memo 
To:  Ministry of Social Development [MSD] 

CC:  Denise Jackson – Chair, Kaiwhakaoranga Operational Group  

From:  Collective Impact Board – CIBoard@msd.govt.nz  

Date:  12 January 2023 

 

OIA Request for Information on Public Housing Criteria 
 

Purpose 
The purpose of this memo is to request information from MSD to understand the criteria and any 

policy/legislation/framework that is applied to the public housing waitlist assessments.  

Background 
The Collective Impact Board was established on 25 May 2021 in line with Recommendation 26 of the Royal 

Commission of Inquiry into 15 March 2019 terrorist attack on Christchurch mosques.  

Recommendation 26: Investigate establishing a Collective Impact Network and Board or other 

relevant mechanism that enables Public sector agencies, non-government organisations and affected 

whānau, survivors and witnesses to agree a specific work programme to provide ongoing wrap-around 

services to affected whānau, survivors and witnesses. 

The Collective Impact Board has two key aims: 

1. To provide advice and recommendations to the Kaiwhakaoranga Service (‘the Service’), partners and other 

agencies on wrap-around services to support the needs of the community. 

2. Create a best practice guide that can help inform wrap-around services and support should a tragedy of 

this nature happen again. 

The Board have had a theme raised with them from the community affected by the 15 March terrorist attack 

in relation to the public housing waitlist not taking into consideration the faith or cultural requirements of the 

community. The Board are aware that larger families within the community may be struggling to find suitable 

accommodation due to the size of their family and their religious and cultural requirements for adult children 

to remain in the family home until they are married.  

Prior to making any recommendations, the Board would like to understand the current criteria and approach 

used for public housing. This includes the following information:  

- how bedrooms are allocated within a family unit 
- is there any consideration given to the use of communal living space, intergenerational living etc. 
- how many can share a bedroom? 
- are any allowances made for family beliefs (i.e., girls and boys not sharing the same room in line with 

religious beliefs or allowing larger intergenerational families to share a home with 3 children in a room) 
- are there any guidelines relating to extended families who wish to be accommodated in separate 

houses but close together? 

 

Ngā mihi nui, assalamu alaikum, 

 

 (Chair) and  (Co-Chair) 

On behalf of the Collective Impact Board 




